
 

Term 4 - 15th November 2024 

School Vision: United, as a school  community, we walk in the light of faith, guiding our students in   
learning with compassion towards a purposeful future.  

Dear Families, 
 
We welcomed our incoming Foundation students for 2025 this week.  
 
The whole school came together for a special prayer service in observance of Remembrance Day on Mon-
day and finished the week with a reflection prayer in our Assembly. It's a time for us to pause and reflect, to 
remember and honour those who made the ultimate sacrifice for our freedom. As we honour our fallen     
soldiers, we must also renew our commitment to creating a world where future generations may live in    
harmony, free from the horrors of war. History teaches us that peace requires more than words; it demands 
compassion, understanding, and, above all, a collective will to prevent conflict before it arises. 
In an ever-changing world, the divisions that seem to grow deeper between nations and peoples make it 
easy to become disheartened. But on this day, let us remember that the soldiers we honour did not fight for 
division; they fought for unity, preserving human dignity, and hoping for a better world. 
 
Last Friday, teachers participated in their final Mathematics Professional Development session with Dr. Matt 
Sexton, reinforcing the importance of continuous professional learning for staff. Additionally, this week, 
Learning Support Officers (LSOs) have registered for a session on Pathological Demand Avoidance, where 
they will explore scientific insights and strategies to better support students. These opportunities reflect the 
school’s commitment to equipping staff with knowledge and skills to enhance student outcomes. 
 
The Parents and Friends (P&F) group met for the final time this year. I’d like to take this opportunity to 
Thank: Farah, Jess, Shelbie, Rachel, and all our dedicated parents for the wonderful support and             
enthusiasm you bring to our school community. The gardens are looking fantastic, and our solid green fence 
has come down, opening up our beautiful playground, Indigenous garden, and yarning circle for all to see. 
It’s a truly beautiful space, and I’m looking forward to the exciting possibilities next year! 
 
Have a wonderful weekend everyone.  
 
God Bless, 
Kirsten Daly 
Principal. 
 












